
Graeme Fry 
Chartered Accountant 

 
 

The Commissioner, 
Queensland Racing Commission of Inquiry, 
Level 1, 50 Ann Street, 
BRISBANE, Qld 4000 

Dear Commissioner, 

 
  

 
  

16th July, 2013 

Re: Requirement to provide written statement to Racing Commission of Inquiry 
: Graeme Charles Fry. former director o[Sunshine Coast Racing Pty Ltd 

In regards to the directive to give a written statement to the Commission regarding the 
Queensland Racing Commission of Inquiry, I advise -

(a) Sunshine Coast Racing Pty Ltd as trustee for the Unit Trust did not to the best of 
my knowledge and belief, enter into any contractual undertakings or related financial 
arrangements with any related entities, and especially not with Contour Consulting 
Engineers Pty Ltd. The property owned by the unit trust was wholly leased separately to 
the Sunshine Coast Turf Club and Queensland Racing. 

(b) In regard to management and corporate governance, I consider that, in our dealings 
with officers from Queensland Racing, all matters were dealt with in a most professional 
and lawful manner. 

(c) As a director of Sunshine Coast Racing Pty Ltd and as an individual, I am not aware 
of any matters relating to -
Item 4: "Oversight by the minister, the executive government, the chief executive" 
Item 5: "Employment contracts: Tuttle, Orchard, Brennan, Reid" 
Item 6: "Queensland Race Product Co Limited and Tatts Group" 
Item 7: "Funds Transfer in February 2012: Queensland Government to Racing Queensland 

Limited Infrastructure Trust Account" OR 
Item 8: "Any other relevant matter". 

Yours sincerely, 




